
 
 

BY EMAIL 
July 30, 2019 
 
 
Lisa (Elisabeth) DeMarco  
Senior Partner 
DeMarco Allan LLP 
Bay Adelaide Centre  
333 Bay Street, Suite 625  
Toronto, ON M5H 2R2  
 
Indy J. Butany-DeSouza 
Vice-President, Regulatory Affairs 
Alectra Utilities Corporation 
2185 Derry Road West 
Mississauga ON  L5N 7A6 
 
 
Dear Ms. DeMarco and Ms. Butany-DeSouza: 
 
 
Re: Request for intervenor status  

 Alectra Utilities Corporation - Application for 2020 Rates 
 Ontario Energy Board File Number: EB-2019-0018 
 
This is in response to the letter dated July 26, 2019, filed by Distributed Resource 
Coalition’s (DRC), in relation to DRC’s request for intervenor status and cost award 
eligibility in Alectra Utilities Corporation’s (Alectra Utilities) 2020 rate application. 
 
On June 18, 2019, the OEB issued its Notice of hearing in the subject application. By 
letter dated July 3, 2019, DRC applied for intervenor status and cost award eligibility. By 
letter dated July 3, 2019, Alectra Utilities objected to DRC’s request for intervenor status 
and cost award eligibility. On July 9, 2019, the OEB issued Procedural Order No. 1 and 
noted that it would make a decision on DRC’s request after DRC had filed its reply to 
Alectra Utilities’ objection, which DRC was expected to file by July 12, 2019. DRC’s 
reply was filed on July 26, 2019.  
 
In order to allow Alectra Utilities an opportunity to respond to the information within 
DRC’s July 26, 2019 letter, the OEB has decided to make provision for further written 
submissions on this matter. In the event Alectra Utilities wishes to reply to DRC’s July 
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26, 2019 letter, it shall file its reply submission with the OEB by August 2, 2019. If DRC 
wishes to reply to Alectra Utilities’ submission, it shall file its reply submission with the 
OEB by August 7, 2019.  
 
 
Yours truly, 
 
Original signed by 
 
Christine E. Long 
Registrar 
Office of the Registrar 
 
c: All parties in EB-2019-0018 
 


